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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2.  If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 11 April 2022, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements.  

The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be inadequate. The inspection 
report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to meet the requirements.  

   

On 10 May 2022, the provider responded to the actions set. We found that the provider had 
improved their knowledge and understanding of child protection procedures and what must 
be notified to Ofsted and now fully understand their responsibilities. The provider and the 
staff hold appropriate early years qualifications. Procedures to ensure the deputy supports 
and leads staff within the nursery and takes charge in the absence of the manager had been 
established. Suitable systems for monitoring staffs' performance and identifying training 
needs had been introduced. A suitable key person system had been established and parents 
were actively involved in their child's learning in the setting and at home. Children had 
access to the outdoor play area on a daily basis and fresh drinking water was freely 
available to them. Safety within the setting had been addressed and radiators were 
inaccessible to children.  

   

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.


